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We are four weeks into the 2024 school year, and I want to extend my 
congratulations to both parents and staff for the calm approach you’ve 
taken in guiding our students back to school in such a positive manner. 
It is an absolute pleasure for me to walk around the classes and see the 
focus, high expectations and enjoyment within each grade. I am very 
grateful for the way the school has started this year. I have also been 
impressed with behaviour in the yard and the responsibility students 
are taking to care for themselves, others, and our school environment. 
Keep up the great work everyone. 
 
There is lots of information in this fortnight’s edition of the newsletter. 
This includes information about FOS, School Council, Lunchtime Clubs 
and more. 
 
‘Meet the Teacher’ conferences  
Our ‘Meet the Teacher’ conferences are being held this week. These 
meet and greets are a terrific opportunity for you to make initial contact 
early in the year and communicate any important information with your 
child’s classroom teacher.  
 
Aside from these planned meetings, if at any stage, you would like to 
see your child’s classroom teacher, or another member of staff please 
don’t hesitate to contact the school to arrange a convenient time. 
 
Assembly 
The Year 6 student leaders were the focus of a special presentation at 
assembly last Friday. We were very fortunate to have a former Osborne 
student and current Mornington Secondary College captain Bridie 
Borthwick as guest speaker and presenter of the leader’s badges. The 
students loved hearing about her leadership journey at secondary 
school.   
  



 
 

 

  

All of our Year 6 students are considered leaders in our school. The positions of extra responsibility are 
offered to students to further extend their leadership and consistently be great role models for our other 
students. We look forward to our new student leaders being active members in our school community. 
 
Reminder that parents are welcome to attend assemblies on Friday at 2.30pm each week.  
 
Foundation 10 days 
Congratulations to our Foundation students on their first 10 days of school. They have settled into Osborne 
so well and are making a very successful start to their schooling. On Tuesday, our students enjoyed a fruit 
morning tea with their parents to mark the occasion. Following the celebration, parents were invited to 
stay for a welcome morning tea provided by our Friends of Osborne (FOS) group.   

 

 

Friends of Osborne (Parents and Friends committee) 
Our FOS committee are a dedicated group of parents and carers who work tirelessly over the year to provide 
fun opportunities for our students and families and raise money along the way. We are very keen to always 
have new members join. Your commitment does not mean you need to be involved in every project or 
event, just as much or as little as you can do. All help is appreciated. Look out for further updates. 
 
Water Safety Program 
The water safety program is being held this week at Mt Martha beach for students from Years 3 to 6. The 
program is run in conjunction with the Mt Martha Life Saving Club and provides our students with a range 
of water safety experiences and swimming activities provided by the Life-Saving Club staff. Thank you to 
Mr Pieters for organising such a terrific activity for the students. 
 

 



 
 

  

Swimming Trials 
It was great to see our Year 3 -6 students participating in the school swimming carnival last week. The focus 
for all our sporting activities is on students having fun and achieving their personal best. I also congratulate 
the students that will now attend the District Swimming and thank Mr Pieters, the staff and parents who 
assisted on the day. 
 
School Captains  
I’m excited to introduce our 2024 School Captains – Linkon and Indiana. They’ve had a terrific start in their 
important role, leading an early assembly and we look forward to watching them lead more assemblies and 
events around the school this year.  
 

    
 

Future newsletters will feature a special section where our school captains will personally share insights 
about themselves to help for our school community to get to know them better. 
 
Parent Curriculum Information Booklet (Foundation - Year 6)  
Mrs Webb has sent out this year’s Curriculum Information booklet for families. This document contains a 
detailed overview of each Year Level’s curriculum, important dates, and general information about the 2024 
school year. We hope this Information book proves to be a convenient and valuable reference throughout 
the year. We would also appreciate you taking the time to read the important key points about your child’s 
year at school. If you have any questions, please ask your classroom teacher.  
 
The Curriculum Information booklets can be accessed on Compass under the Community tab, by selecting 
the School Documentation link.  
 
Lunchtime clubs 
We again have a huge range of great lunchtime programs for this term. There is quite an extensive list of 
lunchtime clubs and support programs for our students which are based on their interests and needs. These 
programs include: Happy POD, Social Games Club, Paper Craft Club, David Attenborough Club, Drawing Club, 
Cartoon Club, Running club, Sing Squad, Green screen, Dance Monkeys and more. Parents might want to 
speak to their child about attending one of these during the week (see next page). 
 
 



 
 

Mobile Phone Policy 
Our Mobile Phone policy (available on our school website) requires all students to hand their phones in at 
the office so they can be securely stored. If your child has a mobile phone (or smart watch), please ensure 
they are aware of these requirements as set out by the Department.  
 
Medical and other information  
Please notify the office of any changes to your child’s details or circumstances. This includes medical 
plans such as asthma and anaphylaxis, diabetes among others.  
 
Changes of phone number, address and emergency contacts need to be reported to the office 
immediately.  
  
Medication  
All medication coming to school must be clearly labelled in original packaging, contain full instructions as 
well as a signed Medication Authority Form. Medication must be dropped at the office.  
 
School Council Elections 
In the last newsletter, I provided information regarding the process for School Council elections. The 
School Council process for 2024 has now been finalised. This year the number of nominations for both 
DET and parent members matched the number of vacancies.  
  
It is with pleasure that I announce our 2024 School Council. 
Seven Parent Representatives: Charlene Bivolcheff, Rachel Crosbie, Cushla Fretwell, Jo Kaylock, Sarah 
Lawrence, Ben Wolstencroft. 
Four DET Representatives: Brett Miller, Executive Officer; Chris Cheverton, Courtney Vincent, Melanie 
Webb. 
 
 



 
 

  

One Community Representative (FOS) Elected at the FOS AGM on Tuesday 20th February 2024: 
Alyssa O’Gorman 
 
Thank you to our parents and staff members for their willingness to serve on School Council this year. 
School Council is an extremely important body that is vital to the sound management of the school. We 
look forward to working with our 2024 council members. 
 
NAPLAN  
The NAPLAN Literacy and Numeracy tests for students in Years 3 and 5 are scheduled from 13-25 March 
2024. Students will complete tests in language conventions, writing, reading and numeracy. Students in 
Year 3 will complete the written test on paper, otherwise all other assessments will be completed online 
using the NAPLAN application.  
 
The school will be supporting students to familiarise themselves with the type of questions and related 
functionalities of NAPLAN Online. NAPLAN is a great tool for schools to reflect on their strengths and 
challenges in teaching and learning. It is data that can help measure the impact of programs and identify 
goals for the future. Information about the NAPLAN will be shared with families of students in Year 3 & 5 
shortly via the Compass Newsfeed. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Brett Miller 
Principal 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

   



 
 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  



 
 

  



 
 

 

  



 
 

 


